Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Sent: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 2:33 PM

To: 'Frank Poss'

Cc: Lisa.Slocum@volvo.com; Brand Burfield

Subject: RE: Ingersoll-Rand - 1944 Marina Blvd, San Leandro

Frank, Lisa, and Brand,
Thanks for the update; it’s appreciated. You can use this email as documentation that ACEH is in agreement with the

proposed timeline and of the initial “start-up” approach. 1I’ll update the timeline on Geotracker to reflect these changes,
but will use July 2 for the SCM as it falls on a week day.
Best,

Mark Detterman

Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG
Alameda County Environmental Health

1131 Harbor Bay Parkway

Alameda, CA 94502

Direct: 510.567.6876

Fax: 510.337.9335

Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org

PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at:

http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm

From: Frank Poss [mailto:frank.poss@psiusa.com]

Sent: Wednesday, April 25, 2012 2:09 PM

To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Cc: Lisa.Slocum@volvo.com; Brand Burfield

Subject: Ingersoll-Rand - 1944 Marina Blvd, San Leandro

Mark,

Per our conversation, we have been contracted by Volvo to complete the tasks outlined in the ACEH letter dated July 14,
2008 and your follow-up letter of March 14, 2012.

In the March 14, 2012 letter, you stipulated the following dates for submittal of technical reports to the ACEH.

April 27, 2012 — Submittal of missing case files.
June 1, 2012 - Site Status Report

PSI has reviewed the case file on line and does not believe that there are any additional reports have been generated.
The July 14, 2008 letter also asks that all work completed since 2005 be submitted to the Geotracker website. It is PSl’s
understanding that no work has been completed at the site since 2005.

For the June 1, 2012 Site Status Report, PSI will be completing the redevelopment, sampling, and groundwater
monitoring reporting for the site by the June 1, 2012 deadline. PSI will submit the report and all pertinent data,
including a resurvey of the site to the Geotracker website. However, due to the time constraints and level of detail
necessary to complete a Site Conceptual Model, we are asking for an extension to July 1, 2012 to complete the SCM.



Per our conversation, we will also give you 24-hour notice for all fieldwork (redevelopment and groundwater sampling).
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. We look forward to working with you on this project.

Thanks,

Frank

Frank R. Poss

Department Manager

Environmental and Geotechnical Services
Professional Service Industries, Inc. (PSI)
4703 Tidewater Avenue, Suite B

Oakland, CA 94601

(510) 434-9200 x11 (office)

(510) 750-3365 (cell)

(510) 434-7676 (fax)
frank.poss@psiusa.com

PSI - www.psiusa.com - 125 Offices Nationwide

Environmental Consulting * Geotechnical Engineering

Construction Materials Testing & Engineering * Industrial Hygiene
NDE * Facilities & Roof Consulting * Specialty Engineering & Testing

This e-mail and any attachments are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you have received this e-mail in
error, please contact the sender and delete the material from any computer. You are hereby notified that any unauthorized disclosure, copying, distribution, or use of this
transmitted information is strictly prohibited.



